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SAN FRANCISCO TOBACCO FREE COALITION

c/o  Youth Leadership Institute, 246 First Street, Suite 400, San Francisco, CA  94105

January 23, 2006

Clerk of the Board






Air Resources Board

1001 l Street, 23rd Floor

Sacramento, CA  95814

Dear Air Resource Board Members,

The San Francisco Tobacco Free Coalition is writing to endorse the proposal by the California Air Resources Board to classify environmental tobacco smoke (ETS) as a toxic air contaminant.  These measures are vital to ensure the health of all Californians.

The San Francisco Tobacco Free Coalition is a grassroots coalition of health, environmental and youth-serving organizations and individuals, which promotes environmental change to protect the public from second hand smoke exposure, as well to discourage the sale, use and promotion of tobacco products.  Established in 1989, the Tobacco Free Coalition has successfully advocated for several local tobacco control laws, including prohibiting smoking in San Francisco business establishments and city/county parks, gardens and squares.  While we have made great strides in protecting the public from second hand smoke exposure, there are still many locations where residents continue to be exposed to the toxic constituents of second hand smoke.  The Coalition’s efforts to provide further protection from second hand smoke, both in indoor and outdoor settings, will be greatly advanced through the classification of second hand smoke as a toxic air contaminant.

ETS is identified as a Class A carcinogen, according to the Environmental Protection Agency.  Some of the effects of ETS include Sudden Infant Death Syndrome, increased asthma in children, lung cancer, nasal sinus cancer, heart attacks, spontaneous abortion, and cervical cancer. This is only a partial list, and new findings continue to link ETS to increased risk of disease.

The Air Resources Board’s action to classify second hand smoke as a toxic air contaminant would be welcomed by the majority of Californians.   A random public opinion survey conducted by the California Department of Health Services in 2004 found that both smokers (82.7 percent) and nonsmokers (92.9 percent) believe any exposure to second hand smoke is harmful to one’s health. 

By classifying ETS as a toxic air contaminant, the Air Resources Board will help make California communities healthier and safer.  We urge and support your adoption of this measure. 

Sincerely,

Alexandra Hernandez,

Co-chair, San Francisco Tobacco Free Coalition
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